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(f) Conveyors. (1) Conveyors used in
the preparation of ready-to-cook poul-
try shall be of metal or other accept-
able material and of such construction
as to permit easy identification of the
vicsera with their carcass and so de-
signed as will present each carcass or
all parts thereof in a way that will per-
mit adequate and efficient inspection.

(2) Overhead conveyors shall be so
constructed and maintained that they
will not allow grease, oil, or dirt to ac-
cumulate on the drop chain or shackle,
which shall be of noncorrosive metal.

(3) Nonmetallic belt-type conveyors
used in moving poultry products shall
be of waterproof composition.

(4) When eviscerated on a conveyor,
each carcass shall be suspended and a
trough or other acceptable facilities
for maintaining proper sanitation shall
be provided beneath the conveyor.
Such troughs or other facilities shall
be flushed or cleaned in an acceptable
manner and shall extend beneath the
conveyor at all places where processing
operations are conducted from the
point where the carcass is opened to
the point where the viscera have been
completely removed.

(g) Chilling and thawing tanks.
Chilling and thawing tanks shall be
constructed of metal or other suitable
material impervious to moisture and
shall be of sanitary construction with
edges rolled outward. Where mechan-
ical devices are not used for removing
carcasses from the chilling or thawing
tanks, the tanks will be of a size that
will enable employees to remove poul-
try without entering the tanks.

(h) Tables. Inspection, eviscerating,
and cutting tables shall be made of
metal or other acceptable material,
have coved corners, and be constructed
and placed so as to permit thorough
cleaning.

(i) Plants lacking conveyors. In
plants where no conveyors are used,
each carcass shall be eviscerated in an
individual metal tray of seamless con-
struction or in a tray of other accept-
able material and construction.

(j) Water spray washing equipment.
Water spray washing equipment with
sufficient water pressure to thoroughly
and efficiently wash carcasses inside
and out.

(k) Offal receptacles. Watertight re-
ceptacles constructed of metal or other
acceptable impervious material shall
be used for entrails and other waste re-
sulting from preparation of eviscerated
poultry.

(l) Receptacles for condemned car-
casses. Watertight receptacles for hold-
ing or handling condemned carcasses or
parts of carcasses shall be so con-
structed as to be readily and thor-
oughly cleaned; such receptacles shall
be marked in a conspicuous manner
with the words ‘‘U.S. Condemned’’ in
letters not less than 2 inches high and
when required by the inspector in
charge, shall be equipped with facili-
ties for locking and sealing.

[40 FR 60053, Dec. 31, 1975, as amended at 62
FR 45026, Aug. 25, 1997]

§ 381.54 Accessibility of equipment.
(a) General. All equipment shall be

placed so as to be readily accessible for
all processing and cleaning operations.

(b) Mechanical pickers. When mechan-
ical pickers are used, they shall be in-
stalled so as to be accessible for thor-
ough cleaning and removal of the accu-
mulation of feathers.

§ 381.55 Restrictions on use of equip-
ment and utensils.

Equipment and utensils used in the
official establishment shall not be used
outside the official establishment, ex-
cept under conditions prescribed or ap-
proved by the Administrator in specific
cases. Equipment used in the prepara-
tion of any article (including, but not
limited to, animal food), from inedible
material shall not be used outside of
the inedible products department ex-
cept under such conditions as may be
prescribed or approved by the Adminis-
trator in specific cases.

§ 381.56 Maintenance of sanitary con-
ditions and precautions against
contamination of poultry products;
PCB-containing equipment.

(a) The premises of the official estab-
lishment shall be kept free from refuse,
waste materials, and all other sources
of odors and conditions that may result
in adulteration of the poultry products
handled at the establishment.

(b) New or replacement equipment or
machinery (including any replacement
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